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The below is attributable to Deputy Spokesperson Robert Palladino:‎

Deputy Secretary of State John J. Sullivan met today with Guyanese Foreign
Minister Carl Greenidge in Washington, D.C. Both leaders commended the
strength of the U.S.-Guyana partnership, and Deputy Secretary Sullivan
affirmed Guyana’s sovereign rights and jurisdiction within its Exclusive
Economic Zone. They also discussed preparations for Guyana’s upcoming
national elections as well as the importance of U.S.-Guyana cooperation for
Guyana’s safety and security in light of instability in neighboring
Venezuela.
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Secretary of State

Washington, DC
January 23, 2019

The United States stands with interim President Juan Guaido, the
democratically elected National Assembly, and the people of Venezuela as they
peacefully restore constitutional order to their country. We stand ready to
support interim President Guaido as he establishes a transitional government
and carries out his constitutional duties as interim President, including
determining the status of diplomatic representatives in the United States and
other countries.

We welcome interim President Guaido’s directive to all diplomatic missions in
Venezuela that Venezuela intends to maintain diplomatic relations with all
countries. The United States maintains diplomatic relations with Venezuela
and will conduct our relations with Venezuela through the government of
interim President Guaido, who has invited our mission to remain in Venezuela.
The United States does not recognize the Maduro regime as the government of
Venezuela. Accordingly the United States does not consider former president
Nicolas Maduro to have the legal authority to break diplomatic relations with
the United States or to declare our diplomats persona non grata.

We call on the Venezuelan military and security forces to continue protecting
the welfare and well-being of all Venezuelan citizens, as well as U.S. and
other foreign citizens in Venezuela. We call on all parties to refrain from
measures that are inconsistent with the privileges and immunities enjoyed by
members of the diplomatic community. The United States will take appropriate
actions to hold accountable anyone who endangers the safety and security of
our mission and its personnel.
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The United States is concerned about the increasing number of arrests and
detentions, as well as the escalating number of people injured and killed,
following four weeks of protests across Sudan. The United States supports the
right of the Sudanese people to gather peaceably to voice their demands for
political and economic reform and a more peaceful and inclusive Sudan. We
condemn the use of violence, including the use of live fire, and the
excessive use of tear gas by the Sudanese security forces.

A new, more positive relationship between the United States and Sudan
requires meaningful political reform and clear, sustained progress on respect
for human rights. This must include prohibiting the security services’ use of
arbitrary detention and excessive force against protesters, and ending the
government’s harassment and intimidation of journalists, human rights
defenders, political opposition, medical personnel, students, and other civil
society actors.

We urge the government to release all journalists, activists, and peaceful
protesters who have been arbitrarily detained, and to allow those facing
charges full access to legal representation and the opportunity to seek legal
review of their detention. We also call on the government to allow for a
credible and independent investigation into the deaths and injuries of
protesters. Moreover, to address the legitimate grievances of the population,
the government must create a safe and secure environment for public
expression and dialogue with the opposition and civil society in a more
inclusive political process.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site

http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-u-s-concern-over-sudanese-government-response-to-protests/
http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-u-s-concern-over-sudanese-government-response-to-protests/
http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-u-s-concern-over-sudanese-government-response-to-protests/


as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.

Press Releases: Recognition of Juan
Guaido as Venezuela’s Interim
President

Press Statement
Michael R. Pompeo

Secretary of State

Washington, DC
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The United States recognizes Juan Guaido as the new interim President of
Venezuela, and strongly supports his courageous decision to assume that role
pursuant to Article 233 of Venezuela’s constitution and supported by the
National Assembly, in restoring democracy to Venezuela. As President Trump
said, “The people of Venezuela have courageously spoken out against Maduro
and his regime and demanded freedom and the rule of law.”

The Venezuelan people have suffered long enough under Nicolas Maduro’s
disastrous dictatorship. We call on Maduro to step aside in favor of a
legitimate leader reflecting the will of the Venezuelan people. The United
States supports President Guaido as he establishes a transitional government,
and leads Venezuela, as the country prepares for free and fair elections. We
urge all Venezuelans to support peacefully this democratic process, as
granted in the 1999 Constitution.

We will work closely with the legitimately elected National Assembly to
facilitate the transition of Venezuela back to democracy and the rule of law,
consistent with the Inter-American Democratic Charter. The United States also
stands ready to provide humanitarian assistance to the people of Venezuela as
conditions allow.

The Venezuelan people are clamoring for a free and democratic Venezuela. As
we have said before, the United States, with the international community,
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including the Organization of American States, the Lima Group, and the
European Union, support the Venezuelan people as they seek to restore their
democracy. We repeat our call to the Venezuelan military and security forces
to support democracy and protect all Venezuelan citizens.

The new Venezuelan government carries the flame of democracy on behalf of
Venezuela. The United States pledges our continued support to President
Guaido, the National Assembly, and the Venezuelan people.
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The United States welcomes the Congolese Constitutional Court’s certification
of Felix Tshisekedi as the next President of the Democratic Republic of the
Congo (DRC). We are committed to working with the new DRC government. We
encourage the government to include a broad representation of Congo’s
political stakeholders and to address reports of electoral irregularities.

The United States salutes the people of the Democratic Republic of the Congo
for their insistence on a peaceful and democratic ‎transfer of power. We also
recognize outgoing President Joseph Kabila’s commitment to becoming the first
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President in DRC history to cede power peacefully through an electoral
process.
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